Serving U.S. Military Families in Japan

THE MCKITTRICK FAMILY



Enjoy Times Vol. 61 Jan - Feb 2023



Dear pastor, church and supporting friends,

Hello there from Japan! All is well here. The winter is almost past and we are looking forward to a lovely spring season here in Fussa. The first two months of the year have seen a lot of action. On January 1st, I was able to lead Leo to Christ after the morning service. He sat and listened as I opened the Bible and showed him God's perfect plan of salvation. Leo bowed his head and prayed to receive Christ Jesus as his personal Savior. What a great way to start 2023 by getting his eternal destination settled by the blood of the Lamb!

Earlier that morning I baptized Demi and her son Edgar. This is Demi's first military assignment and she came to church during our winter revival with Bro. Harper. She had accepted Christ as her Savior and wanted to follow the Lord in baptism. We also witnessed to her son, Edgar, and he trusted Christ and both mother and son were baptized on January 1st.

In January, two Korean young men asked to speak with me after the morning service. One man was already saved (Jun) and he had led his friend (John) to Christ and he (John) wanted to follow the Lord in believer's baptism. I went over the plan of salvation to make sure he understood, which he did, and he was baptized the next Sunday. Please pray for John to grow in the Lord and please pray for Jun's wife to be saved. Her name is Megumi. Haruna and I had the opportunity to witness to her after service one Sunday. She listened well but did not receive Christ that day. She asked an interesting question: "Why do you sing?" I told her because Christ puts a new song in our hearts (Psa. 40:3) and we can't help but sing praise to His name (Psa. 146:2)! Won't you pray that Megumi will join us in salvation's song?

In February, I had lunch with a single airman named Avery. He had been coming to our services and I challenged him on salvation and baptism and church membership. We had a great conversation and Avery made sure of his salvation and followed the Lord in believer's baptism that following Sunday. This is his first military assignment and he is already busy bringing a lot of his work buddies to church with him. One Sunday in February we had twelve single airman in the morning service, in large part due to the outreach of Avery. What a blessing! Please pray for Avery and for his continued spiritual growth.

As always, thank you so much for your prayers and financial support.

We are honored to be your missionaries serving here in Tokyo. May the Lord bless you!



Edgar' s Baptism



Demi's Baptism



Avery's Baptism



John's Baptism

McKittrick

Danny, Haruna, Titus, Asa, Silas & Phebe Email: dmckittrick52@hotmail.com Phone: +81 080-4783-0565

Sending Church

Gethsemane Baptist Church 2006 Preston St. Box 3514 F.S.S. Radford, VA, 24143, USA

Mission Board

Baptist International Missions Inc.(BIMI) P.O.Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341USA